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Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited 
2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN 

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH  
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Dave & Jackie Walker and is available at Club Nights and our 

outdoor events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 
 

Model small cars                  £ 3.75 
Model vans 1/26 scale         £ 3.50 
Money box vans                   £12.50 
Club DVD                               £ 1.00 
Greeting cards each             £ 1.35 
6 pack greeting cards           £ 7.00 
Key hangers in shape of cars,  
  made in steel   £ 9.00  
Same as above with 2 cars   £15.00 
Ice scrapers                           £ 0.50 
Sew-on patches   £ 6.50 
Tissue Holders   £ 1.99 

Coasters   £ 0.50 
Playing cards                         £ 1.00 
Cloth caps with Dorset logo  £12.50 
Caps with LED in peak           £12.50 
Beenie Hats   £ 8.00 
Sweat shirts                          £14.00 
Fleeces                                   £21.00 
Hoodie fleece                         £20.00 
Waterproofs                           £15.00 
Polo shirts with logo             £15.00 
Beaulieu clock                        £5.00 
Key rings/bottle openers        £3.50 

Morris Minor Regalia Catalogue 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1980 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch 
of the National Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Consti-
tution for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the 
Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events 
throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months when we attend many rallies and other 
shows. The monthly Club Night is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a 
presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  Please note that the Dorset Branch 
MMOC will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by advertisers. No recommendation is 
implied. 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Constitution. (Also available 

on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 
576690  

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). Traders 

Key Contacts 

President  
Non-Committee posts 

Committee Members—’16-’17  
Website editor 
01202 573494  

Brian Wood  
brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk Chairman John Jenkinson 

01202 576690 

Secretary 
07947 525884 

Laurie Blewer 
01202 522673 

Newsletter editor 
0777 6190807 

Natasja Dumay 
natasja.dumay@gmail.com 

Treasurer Jacky Wood 
01202 573494  

Regalia Dave & Jackie Walker 
01202 877972  

Membership  
Secretary 

Brian Ford 
07502161535  

Raffle  
Coordinators 

Chris Tilly 
Margaret Pateman 

Events organisor/ 
H&S supervisor 

Andy Dibb 
01590 674557  

Caterers Sue Blewer 
Lyn Gerry 

Welfare/
technical advisor 

Eddie Pateman 
07940 518627  

 

Spares Manager Brian Wood 
07411 116336 

FRONT COVER:  

 
Two Babes at Nuffield House 
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Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 

2018 

2nd May  Club Night—Antiques Roadshow 

7th May  Popham Airfield Classic Car Show—Popham Airfield 

19th-20th May Moggyfest 2018—Beaulieu Spring Autojumble  

20th May  Classic Cars on the Prom—Highcliffe Castle 

27th May Pecorama Rally, Beer, near Seaton (Devon) 

2nd June Wimborne St Giles Church Fete,Wimborne St.Giles (just turn up) 

6th June Club Night—Quiz 

9th June North Wilts MMOC Rally, REME museum, Lynham 

17th June HAMMOC Rally, Fort Nelson 

24th June  Classic Cars on the Prom—Christchurch Quay 

1st July Mid-summer Saunter—Shillingstone Railway. Meet at Vines 
Kitchen 

4th July Club Night—Club Run to Augustus John pub in Fordingbridge  

7th July Burton Scout’s Carnival, Burton 

14th July Holdenhurst Village Fete, Holdenhurst Village  

1st August Club Night—Gardening Competition 

5th August Lymington Classic Car Show, Pennington 9am 

10th-12th August Purbeck Rally, Worgret Road, Wareham, BH20 6AB  10am 

1st—2nd September MMOC Isle of Wight Branch Rally, Havenstreet Railway Centre 
(IOW), 9am  email: bas.boy.will@googlemail.com 

2nd September  Classic Cars on the Prom—Christchurch Quay 

5th September Club Night—tbc 

30th September  Classic Cars on the Prom—Christchurch Quay 

3rd October Club Night—AGM 

7th November Club Night—Talk by Darren from Timeless Classics Ltd 

5th December Club Night—tbc 

http://dorsetmmoc.co.uk/wordpress/events/
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The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the month 
and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the 
Internet usually about 10 days before the Club Night. 

CLUB NIGHT ACTIVITY:  Antiques Roadshow 

Volume 21 Issue 6 

May 2018 

MORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUB 
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Editorial 

 

         
Hi All!  Greetings from a sunny and above all SAFE Salisbury (or so we’re being 
told—I need to see the doctor about that 6th toe that’s growing on my left 
foot—but I’m sure it’s all fine ha ha). 
 
Well the first Club outing of the year has been and gone. It was a lovely day 
out, the weather was very agreeable (despite the forecast) and the route very 

picturesque. Unfortunately it wasn't such a lovely day for our Chairman John—as his Moggy 
yet again let him down. I hope and wish that as a club we can help him get to the bottom of 
the problem once and for all so John’s faith in the car can be restored. 
 
Kingston Maurward Gardens looked after us very well and were very welcoming to us all. 
From the pre-allocated parking spaces for our cars, the reduced entry fee to the catering staff 
who provided us with good food and a very friendly service. I hope we’ll return again in the 
future. Thanks Andy for organising it all (I know how time consuming it can be!!) 
 
Cyril is just getting a few final bits fixed (incl. an MOT) and then he’s ready for the Big Trip. 
Less than a month to go….. I’m looking forward to it.  hope you will support me by providing 
a donation for Arthritis Research UK—however small.  All monies raised will go directly to 
the charity. I am funding the cost for the trip from my own savings.  
 
Tonight will be our very own Antique Roadshow. I’m sure many of you have been scouring 
through the loft to see if you can find anything that may make you a millionaire overnight.  
Whatever the verdict, it’s always a very interesting evening as well as a good laugh I find. 
 
Moggyfest preparations are coming along really well. I’ve seen some of the plans for the lay-
out of the Morris Minor through the decades—and I think it will be a really engaging display. 
If you have any items you may feel could make good display items and haven’t run them past 
Roger Kellow and Laurie Blewer, then please do so. Entry for Moggyfest is now closed and I 
have heard that we’ve had a high number of applicants—so I’m looking forward to another 
bustling weekend.  
 
Workwise, I had hoped to have accepted a ‘little’ (but still busy!) low key job in a small busi-
ness—only to be in the full spotlight of the international press—all linked to Mr Skripal (the 
former Russian spy) and his pets (which have sadly all died). We had numerous journalists 
turn up on our doorstep, ring and email asking for our comments and explanations to a DE-
FRA statement that sadly all of Mr Skripal’s pets had died. Obviously we wouldn’t comment, 
but it felt very intimidating. 
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 M R F CLASSICS— MOBILE MECHANIC 

Servicing & repairs: specialising in classic cars 

British Leyland trained:45 years in motor trade 

No obligation quotes & consultations: Dorset MMOC 

member 

Contact MARTIN: 07521 643751 

e:mrfclassics@talktalk.net 

 01425 404142 Office 
07802 200935 mobile 
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New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The 
current list is posted on the website 
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can 
also order other items for you—usually 
saving the postage cost. 

Brian. 07411 116336 
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We also have some reconditioned fuel 

pumps for sale at £55 each (£50 to Branch 

Members) Postage is about £5. Standard 

Rebuilt HS2 carburettors for 948 and 
1098 £105 each plus £25 exchange 

surcharge. (Others reconditioned to 
order—please ask Brian) 

 

News from the Spares Department 

Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

Reconditioned 948cc engine 
Ready to fit, complete with un-
leaded head, new pistons, re-
bored, reground crank etc., new 
oil pump, water pump, duplex 
timing chain, spin on oil filter con-
version.  
Branch Member price: £895  
More photos and detailed spec 
sheet on website 

For Sale & Wanted & Club Notices—Cont. 
Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

For Sale:  
•Large capacity ( 9 gallon ) Saloon / Traveller / Convertible petrol tank   £110  
Please contact Steven Loder on 07748 154474 
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Natasja 

I hope you enjoy reading this newsletter, doing the puzzles and /or looking at the pic-
tures and events. I am planning to share a questionnaire to ask for more specific feed-
back so that we can make the newsletter what our members are looking for.  
 
Please remember all of this comes with a health warning: none of us are professional 
writers or editors. Like the club’s Committee, we do it for the love of the club and in 
our spare time (often alongside full-time work). And it can take up a good day to pull 
it all together. So please think about constructive feedback you can share with a posi-
tive intent.  Thanks very much in advance. 
 

See you about and keep them rolling!!   

Join the Club 

 
A warm welcome to the DMMOC family for: 
David and Lesley Price 
 
We’re really pleased you chose to join our club. Put the kettle 
on and have a natter with our members. Chances are you’ll  make new friends. If you can 
see scope for improvement: speak up. We are continuously improving. And enjoy the ride! 
We look forward to your company at our events. There’s no time to be bored in a world as 
beautiful as this (and all the more beautiful thanks to Morris Minors). 

Seymour’s Vehicle 
Restorations 

RELIABLE SERVICE PLEASE CONTACT US ON: 07778 385541 

 

Old Factory Buildings, Battenhurst Road, Stonegate, Wadhurst 

E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203 

www.morrisminors.com 
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Secretary’s Report 

Good evening everyone and welcome to your May newsletter and club-
night  I hope you all enjoyed last month’s talk on Dads Army – I thought 
it was very interesting. Tonight, Phil is here for another of his Antiques 
Roadshow evenings so let’s see what goodies are uncovered tonight. 
Next month we will see a return of Call My Bluff. 
 
As I’m writing this we have just returned from the Drive It Day Run. It was a very enjoya-
ble day, so thanks to Andy for organising it. We started off at Plowmans for a lovely 
breakfast before setting off for a gorgeous drive to Kingston Maurwood House. We’d 
never actually been to Kingston Maurwood before and had an enjoyable afternoon look-
ing at the animals and the gardens.  
 
Lots of you have now put your names down for Holdenhurst Fete, so thank you for that. 
The organising team at the fete are now quite excited about our attendance this year 
and have promised us all a cup of tea in the village hall. There are lots of entry forms 
available for events throughout the summer period up on the newsletter table with Bri-
an and Pauline so please help yourselves. 
 
Moggyfest (drumroll): we are putting the finishing to the plans for Moggyfest at Beau-
lieu. We have a very good number of vehicles entered for the weekend but I’m afraid if 
you haven’t got your entry in, it is now too late.   
 
Roger has also pretty much finalised the plans for the main marquee display and I think 
it’s going to be a very good one this year. We are on the hunt for some volunteers to 
help with the marshalling first thing in the morning and at the end of the day. We will 
also need some help with the breaking down of the displays and marquees on the Sun-
day evening once the show is over.  
 
We will also need cakes for the refreshments tent again this year (please!). If they could 
be sliced, wrapped and labelled, it would be much appreciated to keep the old health 
and safety bods happy! 
 
I’m almost there with the Series II and with any luck it will gets its official “unveiling” at 
Beaulieu in the main marquee. By the time you are reading this I will have started the 
final fitting of the interior – who knows I may even have finished it! 
 
That’s all from me for this month, see you all at Beaulieu.  Until then: Happy Minoring 

Laurie  
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For Sale & Wanted & Club Notices 

Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

For Sale: 1954 Series 2 Morris Minor Saloon. Original 
803cc engine.  Black with contrasting pearl grey wheels 
and grille. Very original standard spec car. No heater, 
one sun visor, no overriders, vynide facings to seats 
rather than leather. Never been welded, underside is as 
it left the factory. One of the best we have ever seen. 
History file shows mileage in 1988 as 7381, now show-
ing at just under 9000 miles. The red interior has a nice 

patina, no damage to the seats or headlining. Only the carpet has been replaced. May part 
exchange for another Minor. One for the collector. If originality is your thing – then look no 
further. £5,995. Please contact Steven Loder on 07748 154474 

For sale: Morris Minor 4 door 1967 "Trafalgar Blue" 
2 previous owners only— last owner spent £5k at Bath. A 
very tidy & solid car. 
62,000 miles. newly rebuilt & unleaded head, new clutch, 
brake overhaul, battery and long mot.  Complete service  
£3995 ono. Please call Gary on 07984996071 

For Sale: 1964 Morris Minor Traveller with 
1098cc  engine. Unleaded Head fitted. Mot 
10/10/2018. No advisories. Family owned all it’s 
life except for 9 years. 3 recorded keepers. Very 
good inside and out including the wood. Lots of old 
mot’s and paper work with the car. Very good 
Bridgestone tyres fitted. Can deliver if required. 
£6750.00 o.n.o.  Phone 07939 264653 

For Sale: Series 2 1956 Morris Minor 4 door, split screen. Stored in a dry 
barn, Runs well, reluctant sale. Number plate WUR 32 worth over £2k. 
Ring for more details 01494 758828 Bucks (MMOC number 73139)  

For Sale: Morris  Minor style 5' x 5' box trailer. Built to a high specification (Cost £800+) a 
few years ago. Never used and garage stored. Includes jockey wheel, space for spare wheel, 
wiring for electrics £470 contact Derek Shearman 01258 857492  
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Crossword 
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 Precision Clutch 
Components 

Sales: Simon Davis, Shaftesbury Road, 
Henstridge, Templecombe, Somerset, 

Tel: 01963 362484 Fax: 01963 
364146 
E: precisionclutch@aol.com 

SAMPLE PRICES: Rebuilt/
Exchange clutches for Minor 

Editor’s Inbox  

 

 

 

Tired or stressed with life/ driving?  
Have a relaxing massage at home!  

Treatments from £30  
 

 Specialised Pregnancy Massage 

available.  

 Introductory rates for validated 

DMMOC members upon presenta-

Help with buttons and wool for an Indian orphanage 
 
Hello everyone, 
  
A few years ago we asked for donations of gentlemen’s ties and old blankets for our 
friend in France who was making coats for rescued greyhounds.  You very kindly re-
sponded with loads of donations. 
  
This time, our friend has become involved in knitting for children in an orphanage in 
Goa (a protectorate of India).  They are 20 –24 inch chests and she needs wool and 
cream or pearlised buttons and also if you have any patterns you don’t need any more 
that would be wonderful. 
  
If you can help, please could you bring your donations to May club night or Beaulieu, 
as we will be taking them over with us when we go to Minors on Tour in France 
straight after Beaulieu finishes. 
  
Thank you so much for your help. 
  
Dave and Jackie Walker 

 

HOUSE/GARAGE CLEARANCE, VEHICLE RECOVERY  

FAIR PRICE CLEARANCE SERVICES 

FPCS 
COMMERCIAL/HOUSEHOLD WASTE COLLECTIONS  

CONTACT: KARL: 07711 770172 or STEWART:07950 114960 

Or email:infofpcs@aol.com 
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Chairman’s Report 

Good evening and welcome to May's Club Night. Tonight is another 
Antiques Evening with our expert, Phil Traves - so I hope you have 
brought along all your antiques for Phil to give a valuation. I hope you 
all enjoyed the talk by Steve Roberts on 'Dad's Army' - we will be ask-
ing Steve back next year for another one of his talks. 
 
I would like to thank members of my Committee for their quick re-

sponse to the General Data Protection Regulation requirement that 
comes into force on the 25th May. So if you have not sent your forms 

back in (signed) could you please do so by 25th May at the very latest.  If 
you don't return the form signed, we will sadly have to assume you no longer wish to 
remain a member and you will no longer receive the newsletter. We don’t want this to 
happen, so please respond. 
  
Moggyfest 2018 at Beaulieu is going well with lots of exhibits for the display coming in but 
if you think you may have some suitable items of the period 1940-1970, please let Laurie or 
Roger know as soon as possible. Also we would appreciate donation of home made cakes, 
so that we can offer them with a cup of tea as we did last year. If you could please do your 
best and cut the cakes into separate portions and wrap in cling film - that would be a great 
help (food Hygiene regulations!). The tea, biscuits and cake stall helps to bring in a little 
cash to offset the costs of the weekend. We would also appreciate some prizes for the 
Tombola stall. 
 
We would also like to see some more names down for the Holdenhurst Village fete on July 
14th (Saturday). The sheet will be on the club Notice board at Club Night - or just let Laurie 
know.  
  
I hope all of the members that went on the Oxford Weekend had a good time. It was a 
good job I cancelled that weekend as my Ann was quite ill - but is a lot better now. 
The Drive-it Day run to Kingston Maurward  was the day after the storms on Satur-
day night, the weather on Sunday turned out to be nice and sunny. After the full English 
Breakfast at Plowman's which was very filling with plenty of tea and coffee. We headed 
west..... But yet again, our Morris broke down at about the same distance from Wimborne 
as last year on the Chairman's Run! The services of the AA were again used so we will have 
to have a deeper look at the engine to see what the problem is.  Anyway, thanks to Andy 
for the arranging of the day's activities. 
 
That's all for now, see you all at Beaulieu! Your chairman    

                                                                                             John Jenkinson 
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ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free estimates. 
All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection and deliv-

ery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 
Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, 
WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone 

(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk 

New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The current 

list is posted on the website under the 
‘New Spares’ tab. We can also order other 
items for you—usually saving the postage 

cost. 
Brian. 07411 116336 

 

Mr. Stephen Swan 01202 576812 

http://www.bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk 

info@bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk 

Computer Repairs | Sales | Services | Mac + PC Support 

Little Canford Garage Ltd. 

We specialise in all aspects of car repairs (ask for Colin) 

98 Wimborne Road West, 
Wimborne, 
Dorset, BH21 2DS, 
littlecanford@yahoo.co.uk 

Tel: 01202 883243 or 01202 886980 

*Servicing (classic and modern) 
*MOT s (inc. Class IV & VII) 
*Car Repairs 
*Car Diagnostics 
(discount on MOT’s for Club Members) 

BOSCH SERVICING 
CENTRE 

 

Old Autos 
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 

old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 

Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR 
 

http://www.bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk/
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Oxford Trip April’18 

By Brian and Jacky Wood 

Friday the 13th April was a lucky day for the 
Branch as we were due to set off for deepest Ox-
fordshire for our visit - to take in Nuffield Place 
and the Oxford Bus Museum and Morris Motors 
museum.  

 
A group of us met up at Ringwood for the journey, carefully planned to avoid 
too many main roads - so we mostly stuck to the A338 - Salisbury, Burbage, 
Hungerford etc. There were only two Minors, our Traveller and Martin Harris/ 
Sue Cooper's Convertible. Other classics on the trip were Peter and Dee's Mk.2 
Jaguar and Richard and Sally's 420G.  
 
We arrived at the Hotel (The Shillingford Bridge at 
Wallingford) in the afternoon and it was a very nice 
location - right on the south bank of the Thames. Sat-
urday dawned bright and sunny - quite possibly the 
warmest day of the year by then - and we headed off 
to Nuffield to view the home of the late William Mor-
ris (Lord Nuffield). We managed to get the two Minors 
out front for the visitors to see.  
 
We did attempt to go to Grey's House nearby (another National Trust house), 
but probably (due to the good weather) oversubscribed and closed due to “no 
room in the car park”. The access road was only just navigable and would have 
made a good special stage section for the RAC rally! So the backup plan was to 
head back to the hotel and sit by the river with a pint. 
 
On Sunday, we headed off up to Oxford to the Bus Museum. Not a huge place, 
but well worth the visit - as was the adjacent Morris Motors Museum which fo-
cusses on the life and works of Wm R Morris. 
The journey back home was a bit damp with heavy rain in places on the A34 on 
Sunday afternoon - so it was a good test for the Series 2 wipers which held up 
OK. We got through a few tissues, however as the windscreen still leaks pro-
fusely. Anyway, it was a great weekend with great company.                                        
 
Brian and Jacky Wood 
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On 20 May 2018, the UK's MoT laws will undergo a major overhaul with significant 

consequences for classic car owners. So what's happening? And how will the changes 

affect you?  

Most of you will have heard about the changes to the MOT testing system which will 

become law on 20th May 2018. Non-exempt vehicles will face harsher testing that will 

explain defects in more detail (advisory, minor, major and dangerous.) The biggest 

change, as far as we classic car owners are concerned will be the exemption for vehi-

cles manufactured before 1978 and thence a rolling 40 year ongoing exemption. If 

you wish to take advantage of this ‘relaxation’ you will have to get a V112 form from 

the post office. You will also have to do this for any previously exempt vehicle (ie pre-

1960) and the exemption has to be renewed annually. 

The desire to ‘tighten up’ the testing regime either for taking account of increasingly 

complex modern vehicles or harmonising with European regulations has arisen as it 

becomes more difficult to test ‘our’ cars using a standard testing regime. The deci-

sion to exempt older vehicles is therefore probably the easier solution to this conun-

drum from the Departmental point of view. 

The exemption applies providing the vehicle hasn’t been ‘substantially altered’ in the 

last 20 years- although sensible safety alterations – such as better brakes are allowed 

under the new regulations. Branch Member, David Walker is currently preparing a 

modified minor with automatic transmission amongst other upgrades – and contin-

ues.. 

We have a 1960 four door Minor which has been modified. Basically it is an auto-

matic with power steering. We don’t know when it received the first part of the mod-

ifications but certainly within the last 20 years. Since then the original changes have 

been updated/ improved and more modifications added, the last being within the 

last couple of months. 

 So, here’s the basic specification. In the light of future changes in the regulations 

relating to M.O.T. exemption requirements, have a look at the spec. and see which 

you think would cause it not to be exempt? 

MOT regulation Changes: confused? 
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 1. 1300 A+ engine probably from a late 1970s Ital. It’s standard specification plus elec-

tronic ignition. 

2. Borg Warner 65 standard automatic transmission complete with all controls includ-

ing the “kick down” system. 

3. Marina/Ital disc front brakes. 

4. Marina/Ital brake master cylinder, servo and brake pedal.     

5. Marina/Ital rear axle and braking system, including the handbrake mechanism. 

6. 13” Ital wheels with 155/80 X 13 tyres 

7. GM Corsa electric power steering with electronic automatic power variation control 

operating the original Minor steering rack. 

8. Webasto sun roof 

9. Telescopic rear shock absorbers 

10. Homemade tow bar.  

 Apparently, the allowance for upgrades or modifications for Historic Vehicles has 

been done “with as light a touch as possible”. It makes allowances where the original 

part is not available and upgrades on the grounds of safety are taken into account. I 

had a chat about the modifications to “Matilda” (it came with the name) with Sandy 

Hamilton and these are our conclusions. Of course, nobody knows how these things 

will be interpreted until the Court cases start happening, but this is our best guess. 

 1. Quite acceptable to use any “A” series as they were manufactured in period or 

within 10 years after production of the modified vehicle ceased. This also means that 

my 1954 convertible which now has a 948, also escapes. 

2. Gearboxes are not mentioned so it seems acceptable. 

3. Acceptable – safety modification. 

4. As 3 

5. As 3 

6. Wheels do not seem to be mentioned. It would have to comply with other vehicle 

regulations, such as overhanging the bodywork. “Matilda” does comply. 

7. Strangely, it seems ok as it merely assists the original specification steering. It’s not 

as if a complete, different,  steering system was grafted onto the car. This one may be 

pretty close to the spirit of the regulations. 

8. Webasto Sun Roof. Accepted as it was available at the time of production. It was 

probably fitted to this car when it was new. The profile of the vehicle is not affected. 
9. Shock absorbers are not mentioned so it’s OK. In any case the basic original leaf 

spring setup is still there. 
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10. Tow bars are not mentioned. They must comply with other regulations but these 

came in around 2000 are were not retrospective. 

 Really quite surprising, but it looks as if “Matilda” does not need an M.O.T. The Test 

can still be undertaken of course, and I will be doing so in this case. A second opinion 

as to the technical nature of the changes is no bad thing. The M.O.T. Tester that I use 

has a highly modified Mk1 Escort so he knows what to look for! 

 “Matilda” has fought us all the way in sorting out the original modifications and add-

ing the new ones. I wonder, did the inspiration for the name come from Roald Dahl or 

Hilaire Belloc? 

 Thanks to all who helped to bring “Matilda” back to life. In no special order, thanks 

to: Will Dickson of Fendyke Garage; Steve Brown; Jim Eggleton; and Sandy and Rosie 

Hamilton. 

 

BRANCH REBATE SCHEME 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial rebate according to the numbers of national MMOC 
members who attend the monthly Club Nights. We therefore need to update our records so that we can 
take advantage of this scheme. Please would you advise the Membership Secretary of your MMOC mem-
bership number and renewal date and make sure that you sign the attendance sheet at the Club Nights.  
Thanks. 

BRANCH SPARES DEPARMENT For the benefit of newer members who may not be aware 
of it, the Branch operates a Morris Minor New Spares service. From the year 2015-16, we 
are introducing a discount scheme whereby most purchases by paid up Branch Members will 
get 10% discount applied to the price* (unless already on discounted offer or not available 
to us with discount). We usually have some spares at the monthly branch Club Nights and 
we  have a presence at some shows (particularly the Branch Rally and the Beaulieu Autojum-
bles). Spares are available most other times from Brian on 07411 116336. The spares are 
mostly sourced from ESM (East Sussex Minors—who support our branch rally also) and the 
prices charged generally reflect their prices. The advantages are availability of parts and usu-
ally no postage charges. Some locally made and reconditioned items are also available, such 
as bonnet props, fuel pumps, and carburettors. (*subject to fair use). 

 

1469 Wimborne Road Northborne Bournemouth BH10 7BQ 

01202 573698 / 576653 

 

TIM LANG 
CLASSICS 

 
R E S T O R A T I O N  C E N T R E  

FOR ALL YOUR GARAGE WORK SERVICES AND RESTORATION/RENOVATION 
PROJECTS. HIGHLY REGARDED BY MMOC MEMBERS. FOR AN HONEST AND 

RELIABLE SERVICE PLEASE CONTACT US ON: 01823 461861 
enquiries@minormagic.co.uk   wwwcarrestorationuk.co.uk  


